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TO:		APA California Chapter Board  

FROM:	Betsy McCullough, AICP, Vice President of Professional Development
	
DATE:	Board Meeting September 2014
SUBJECT:	Update on Professional Development Activities
This is an information report on a variety of activities. No action by the Board is required.

AICP Exam Scholarship Process: The 2014 Chapter Scholarship process resulted in 7 Chapter scholarships and 1 Section scholarship being given. Despite email advisories, posting on the Chapter website, and notification in the Cal Planner – as well as promoting the scholarship availability by Section PDOs – the number of applicants decreased in 2014 over 2013.  

Follow up on Lapse of AICP Certification: In late May, the Chapter received a list of 81 AICP members who lost their certification at the end of the 2012-2013 period [following the 4 month grace period]. Brooke Peterson supports the idea of surveying those who lost certification to determine why they let is lapse [e.g., financial issue, retiring, lost interest, not enough opportunities to earn CM]. I did email all 81 individuals on the lapsed list. I heard back from about 1/3 of them. There were various reasons for lapses:
· Some retired. 
· A number indicated that they could not keep up with the CM requirements [and thought them onerous in # and in cost]. 
· Others said they were already reinstating.
· A number indicated that they had never heard from APA that they were in danger of lapsing: that they didn’t get the multiple emails from APA National that we know were sent out; and that they weren’t warned of being in the grace period and that they’d lose their AICP status; and that they didn’t get the email extending the grace period.  We also presume they are saying they did not hear from Section PDOs when most of the PDOs were able to call or email those in danger of lapsing individually. 
For next cycle, Section PDOs are encouraged to continue to contact individuals who you know are active, or who are about to become Life members [with their reduced CM requirement] or are about to retire [who have no CM requirement] so that they do not mistakenly lapse. Section PDOs agreed that members who expressed surprise that their AICP had lapsed despite multiple advisories from APA National and from Section PDOs must take responsibility for monitoring their CM credit status.

FAICP Guidelines Update: See Vice President of Professional Development Action Item.    

Section PDOs: Bi-monthly calls with Section PDOs continued through 2014. Work on website material continues by VPPD as well as development of a ‘survey monkey’ or other tool for post CM-event evaluation. Sections continued with AICP training and other professional development opportunities.
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